Review of Registration Hold Policy & Practice 

	Project Goal
	The goal of this project is to provide recommendations for how to improve policy and practice related to registration holds in order to bring Purdue into alignment with AACRAO and NACUBO recommendations and address concerns related to holds and student success. 

	Project Description
	In April 2022, AACRAO and NACUBO issued a joint statement on the use of administrative and student success holds that included several guidelines for institutional practice and policy. This project will allow a team from multiple Provost Office departments to do the following:
· Review the list of existing holds; document which are actively used and review data on the number of students who are affected by each. 
· Document current concerns about registration holds at Purdue related to unintended consequences for students. Concerns could be related to timing, communication, equity, or technology, as well as other topics raised by stakeholders. 
· Evaluate the extent to which we are currently in alignment with AACRAO/NACUBO guidelines and identify where there are gaps.
· Make recommendations for how to improve policy and practice to bring us into alignment and address local concerns.

	Scope
	This project will include gathering information and developing recommendations but will not include implementation. The project is only focused on holds that affect a student’s ability to register and/or remain enrolled. PWL and Polytechnic Statewide are in scope but regional campuses are not. 

	Student Populations
	As of April 2022, there were 1,614 total holds preventing registration activities for undergraduate, graduate, and professional students. This is only a snapshot, and at other points throughout the year, thousands more students have holds. Nearly all students are potentially affected by registration holds, though many do not experience any negative consequences. 

	Expected Outcomes
	1. Better understanding of current policies and practices related to registration holds and related concerns. 
2. Recommendations for how to adjust policies and practices possibly including (but not limited to): possible governance structure for approving new holds and reviewing effectiveness of existing holds; timing of when holds are placed relative to registration timeline; how holds are communicated to students; possible technology enhancements; examining the use and impact of holds on students for issues of equity within the student population. 

	Proposed Timeline
	Members of the project team will be recruited in January 2023. They will spend the spring semester reviewing data and talking with stakeholders before presenting recommendations to project sponsors by May 2023. 

	Project Sponsors
	Keith Gehres, University Registrar and Assistant Vice Provost for Enrollment Management
Heather Servaty-Seib, Professor and Associate Vice Provost for Teaching & Learning



